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JUNE 
4-7  FWSA 83rd Annual Convention, San Diego, CA  

10  CVSC board meeting at Ray’s 

17  CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 

 

JULY 
8  CVSC board meeting at Tucker & Kathy’s 

15  CVSC general meeting/bbq at Ron’s (details TBA) 

 

AUGUST 
7  Concert in the Park (w/Tommy & the Four Speeds), Pleasanton (details TBA) 

10-20 CVSC Alaska Cruise (f) pg5 

12  CVSC board meeting at Dennie’s 

19  CVSC general meeting/bbq at Ray & Maggie’s (details TBA) 

22  BAC/FWSA/DSUSA Oakland A’s F/R Tale-gate fireworks (f) pg7 

  

UPCOMING 
 

10/28- CVSC trip to Burma (f) pg6 

11/13 

 

 BAC/FWSA TRIPS 
  

Please visit websites for detailed information. 

 

BAC Web site:  skibac.org  Far West Ski Assoc:  fwsa.org 

 
 

2016: 
1/30-2/6  FWSA Ski Week Telluride, CO (f) pg4 
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Castro Valley Ski Club Newsletter 

SkiZette Policy 
NEWSLETTER 

DEADLINE: 1st of the month 
Articles submitted by this date will be included in the fol-

lowing month's newsletter . 

Submit articles to: 

Dennie Warren, Editor  

email:  dennieluuu1@att.net 
 

Didn’t get your newsletter? - Change of Address? - 

PLEASE Contact Maggie Jong, VP Membership  

email:  mozoro25@gmail.com 

JUNE 

BIRTHDAYS 

Richard Ludt  2 

Norman  Prickett 6 

Ben Newmarker 15 

Dennis Nicholson 18 

William Funkhouser 19 

Edward Cook, Jr 21 

Claudia Fernandes 24 

Roland Lee  26 

Ralph Sherman 27 

Catherine Wilson 29 

Terry Walton  30 
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Hello All, 
 

Alas, this is my final missive as President 

of Castro Valley Ski Club.   If you should 

be a member who actually reads these 
columns every month, I sincerely thank 

you for that and hope you will continue to 

read columns written by your new 
President, Claudia Fernandes.   The 

Club is surely in good hands with Clau-

dia as our new President, and I would 
personally appreciate it if you would welcome her to the 

new job.   Claudia has been on the Board for several years 

in different positions, most recently as Treasurer, so she 

knows the ropes and adds great positive energy to every-
thing she takes on.   We are very lucky to have her as Presi-

dent. 

 
We have some additional changes to the Board of Direc-

tors.   Ann Wilburn has taken on the position of Vice Presi-

dent, replacing Ron White  ~  who will be sorely missed 
and his time in this position is greatly appreciated.   Ann is 

new to the Board and she will also add new energy to the 

position.   Keith Wilson is our new Treasurer, an important 

job, and his willingness to take on this critical position is 
also much appreciated.   Thank you to all new Board mem-

bers, and a big Thank You, too, to continuing Board mem-

bers.   This industrious group of volunteers is the very rea-
son that Castro Valley Ski Club is the dynamic and fun 

Club that it is. 

 

So, it is with a little sadness that I leave the President’s job 
behind, but knowing that the job is in such good hands 

makes it easier.   It has truly been fun and a great honor to 

act as President of Castro Valley Ski Club for the past five 
years.   I have had the opportunity to get to know many 

members much better while filling this position, and that 

has been a wonderful blessing.   Thank You! 
 

I hope to see all of you at one or more of the Summer ac-

tivities  ~  the BBQ meetings at Ron and Anne White’s, the 

Concert in the Park on August 7 (thank you Pat Green), and 
the BBQ meeting at Ray and Maggie Jong’s house in Au-

gust.   To my mind any opportunity to get together with 

other members and share a glass of wine and some great 
food, is always a good bet. 

 

Welcome Claudia, Ann, and Keith to new jobs on the 
Board, and I’ll see you around. 

 

Karen 

This will be the last gem of a 
column from yours truly, as I am 
passing on the baton to our new 
Vice President, Anne Wilburn, 
starting next month.  We will all 
look forward to new blood, 
euphemistically speaking, in our 
favorite sport.  Having passed on 
some concerns about essential 
equipment last month, this month we’ll consider 
auxiliary equipment. 
 
Backpack:  Skiing is a low center of gravity sport, so a good ski 

pack is wider at the bottom, narrower at the top, and keeps the 

weight lower, so you don’t get top heavy and thrown down the 

mountain.  The best packs also have easy access to the bottom, so 

you can easily store and reach your heaviest items. What’s more, 

packs can provide spinal protection, make great anchors, 

and even be used as a splint. You must carry a probe, shovel, 

extra warm layer, and water, and they should always be secured 

inside—never put these things on the outside of your pack. Use 

the chest and waist buckles. 

 

What to Wear:  Many skiers are overdressed and overheating, 

often making it harder to breath, focus, and perform well. Exces-

sive sweating speeds up dehydration, so shed and add layers as 

necessary. If needed, briefly remove your shell to dry the sweat 

on the inside. Wear jackets and pants with ventilation zips, and 

jackets with high collars, combined with a thin silk or wool-blend 

neck gaiter, to help expel moisture and excess heat. 

 

Avalanche Transceivers:  Select a transceiver that makes practi-

cal sense for you. Wear it. Turn it on. And keep it on. Transceiver 
batteries can last weeks even when used daily, but check battery 

life daily. Replace them when they drop below 60 percent. Strap 

the transceiver to your chest high and tight, under your jacket, so 

it's not dangling and being a nuisance. Conduct a group trans-

ceiver check before heading out. If you’re wearing a radio, situate 

the transceiver on the opposite side to prevent radio chirp. And, 

practice, practice, practice. Even the most highly trained pros can 

struggle with deep multi-burials in a stressful avalanche situation. 

 

Helmet:  Choose a helmet with excellent ventilation that doesn't 

compromise your ability to hear your partners or sounds coming 

from the snow pack. 

 

Kneepads:  Knees are vulnerable to impacts from ski edges, hard 

snow, rocks, trees, and stumps. Consider kneepads whenever you 

ski to protect your knees, keeping ligaments/joints warmer, and 

padding knees when kneeling in the snow. 

 

Be safe. Skiing is life! 

Ron 

Castro Valley Ski Club Newsletter 

President’s Message A Word from our VP 

Karen Wehrman 

President 

Ron White 

Vice President 
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Castro Valley, CA   94546 

www.cvskiclub.org 

The next meeting will be 

June 17 
 

Don Jose’s Restaurant 

3430 Village Dr. 

Castro Valley, CA 

 

(meeting starts @ 7:30p) 

2014/2015 Avid Skiers in Control  
 
President    Karen Wehrman  510-538-2872  kwehrman@comcast.net 

Vice President   Ron White  925-443-3106  ronkewhite@gmail.com 

VP Membership    Maggie Jong  925-447-5148  mozoro25@gmail.com 
VP Club Activities    Pat Green   925 846-7250  greendm@comcast.net 

Secretary    Eva Lanphear   510-793-3863  ejlanphe@pacbell.net 

Treasurer    Claudia Fernandes  925-462-6573  Claudia.fernandes4108@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor   Dennie Warren  510 759-3415  dennieluuu1@att.net 

Web Manager   Ray Jong   925-447-5148  skibuff@comcast.net   

Race Director    Keith Wilson  925-828-8265  Keithwilson108@sbcglobal.net 

Travel Director   Tucker Hoffmann  925-371-1910   Tuckerhoffmann@aol.com 
Past President   Ralph Sherman  925-449-7941  shermscape47@yahoo.com 

Trustee    Kathy Hoffmann   925-371-1910  tkhoffmann@comcast.net 

Safety Chair   Sandy Beecher  707-255-4139  srbeecher@aol.com 

 

WEBSITE:  www.cvskiclub.org  

SKI WITH PRIDE, LET IT RIDE, WATCH ALL SIDES 

First With Safety Awareness Slogan award spon-

sored by: 

 

ASPEN & SNOWMASS 

SKIZETTE FOR JUNE, 2015 

             

WEBSITES & PHONE NUMBERS 
 

Singles league racing:    Far West Racing Assoc:  fwra.com 

slracing.tripos.com/schedule.htm   Web cams on the slopes:  magnifeye.com 

Open league racing:  olrc.org   Road conditions:  1-800-427-7623 

Weather:  nws.mbay.net/home.html   Info on all ski areas:  onthesnow.com 

Best weather website for snow:  Tahoeweatherdiscussion.com  
       

Take a bus to the slopes:  nacski.com & bayareaskibus.com 

Sierra webcam:  sierravisionsstock.com:80/sierravisions/sierra-nevada-webcams/ 

mailto:ronkewhite@gmail.com
mailto:Claudia.fernandes4108@gmail.com
http://tahoeweatherdiscussion.com/
http://www.sierravisionsstock.com:80/sierravisions/sierra-nevada-webcams/

